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Response to Mr. Woods

Tamsin Evans, Group Manager Community Services responded to Mr Woods’
concerns regarding the Bunnings application by stating that the published Planning
Report was required 15 days before the Hearing date. The information that had been
circulated in the last few days had been the response by the applicant. Ms Evans
agreed there was a significant volume of information and confirmed that the
supplementary Planner’s Report would be available on 20 February, one week before
the Hearing starts.

Ms Evans stated there were three independent commissioners and one was selected
particularly for his traffic experience, enabling him to deal with the technical
information that was available.

Mr Woods felt that residents were not given enough time to analyse the new
information and submit their submissions and asked that the Hearing be delayed.
Ms Evans clarified that the Council was following the process stipulated by the
Resource Management Act.

Ms Evans confirmed with Mr Woods that residents have a standing invitation to
contact the Council if they need any assistance with interpreting and understanding
any of the information they had received. Since the first Manager’s report and
Bunnings Response Officers had been working around how to make an intersection
work should that development proceed. The Council believed, at this stage, that a
signalised intersection could be a solution to manage the traffic impacts.

The Mayor explained that the Council was taking this matter very seriously and there
would be three independent Commissioners at the Hearing, with very comprehensive
skills in legal, planning and traffic areas. Cr Cardiff felt that the three independent
Commissioners were experts in their field and felt this should be widely publicised.

Mark Ternent
Mark Ternent, Chairman of the Kapiti Chamber of Commerce spoke on behalf of an
informal group called the Kapiti Action Group and their ‘Vision 2031” document.

The ‘Envisioning an Economic Future for Kapiti — 2031° document was an attempt by
an informal group of local business people called the Kapiti Action Group to describe
a future Kapiti economy where the community benefits from the increased
employment and wealth that a vibrant commercial sector brings.

Mr Ternent apologised for the words which were printed in the local newspaper as he
did not intend to imply that Council were doing nothing about economic development
and job creation in the district. He clarified that Council was taking a leadership role
and a lot of good effort had gone into job creation and economic development over
the past 18 months. His reference to a lack of plans was an historical one.

Mr Ternent added that “from being in a position where Economic Development
needed to be addressed, Kapiti was now moving to the front foot and there was
community buy-in. I felt this was an important message to go out beyond the region
for people looking to relocate their businesses here”.
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Mr Tement said Council had supported the Kapiti Action Group in producing the
"Vision 2031' document, which was very closely aligned with Council's own work and
collective vision.

Mr Ternent presented the ‘Vision 2031’ document to the Committee and asked that it
be used in their deliberations as he felt it was an important document for the
community.

Responses to Mr Ternent

Mayor Jenny Rowan said she accepted Mr Ternent's apology and looked forward to
continuing to work constructively with the Kapiti Chamber of Commerce in realising
the economic potential of Kapiti.

The Mayor also voiced her interest in attending a future Kapiti Chamber of
Commerce meeting with other Councillors for an opportunity to further Council’s
position.

The Chair thanked Mr Ternent for his presentation.
CBC 12/2/094
MEMBERS’ BUSINESS

(a) Public Speaking Time Responses.
Responses noted above.

The Chief Executive advised that Agendas should always be available to the
public prior to meetings and would endeavour to make the system easier.

(b) Leave of Absence.
There was no request for leave of absence.

(c) Matters of an Urgent Nature.
There were no matters of an urgent nature.

(d) Declarations of Interest Relating to Items on the Agenda.
There were no declarations of interest relating to items on the Agenda.
CBC 12/2/095
MINUTES
(a) Confirmation of Minutes — 8 December 2011.

MOVED (Ammundsen/Lester)

That the minutes of the Corporate Business Committee meeting held
8 December 2011 be adopted as a true and correct record.

CARRIED
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(b)

(c)

Matters Arising.

Members discussed the issue of uncoordinated installations of cell phone sites in
Kapiti. Councillors requested that staff attempt again to get agreements from
telecommunication providers to coordinate their installations.

Matters Under Action.
There were no matters under action.

CBC 12/2/096
ACTIVITY REPORTS: SECOND QUARTER 1 OCTOBER TO
31 DECEMBER 2011 (SP-12-463)

Katrina Shieffelbein, Monitoring Officer spoke to the report.

Members discussed the individual activities and staff responded to their questions as
appropriate including the comments on the following items:

Members had received positive reports regarding the new Kapiti Road traffic
lights and thanks were given to all staff involved,

timing/phasing of the lights could be improved and this would be followed up
with NZTA; and

a priority list of proposed footpaths would be distributed to Members.

Cr Ammundsen lefi the meeting at 12.15pm.

MOVED (Cardiff/Gurunathan)

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the quarterly performance
results contained in the Activity Reports attached as Appendix B to Report
SP-12-463.

CARRIED

CBC 12/2/097
FINANCIAL REPORTS TO 31 DECEMBER 2011 (FIN-12-467)

Warwick Read, Group Manager Finance spoke to the report.

MOVED (Lester/Gaylor)

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the six monthly financial
results contained in this report FIN-12-467.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the Council's operating
surplus for the first six months ended 31 December 2011 was $2.094 million
which mainly reflects the development contributions (capital use only) and
vested assets (non cash revenue) required to be recognised as operating
revenue.
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That the Corporate Business Committee notes that based on the operating
results for the first six months ended to 31 December 2011 the forecast net
rates surplus is $206,000 for the year end.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes that the net capital
expenditure for the six months amounted to $11.290 million compared to
the capital expenditure budget for the year of $46.701 million. The Capital
Expenditure programme has been reforecasted and now totals $40.432
million for the 2011/12 year. The expenditure to date represents 27.9% of
the total reforecast capital expenditure budget for the 2011/12 year.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the other key financial
performance indicators including the performance against key Treasury
Management Limits.

CARRIED

The Mayor lefi the meeting at 12.36pm.
Adjourned for lunch at 12.36pm and reconvened at 1.14pm

Warwick Read, Group Manager Finance gave Members an update on the Local
Government Funding Agency (LGFA) and advised their official launch had taken
place and tenders were significantly over-subscribed.

CBC 12/2/098
INVESTMENT AND BORROWING REPORT TO 31 DECEMBER 2011
(FIN-12-466)

Warwick Read, Group Manager Finance spoke to the report.

MOVED (Booth/Wooding)

That the Corporate Business Committee notes that the General, Separate
and Special Fund Investments as at 31 December 2011 were $66,000
($3,463,215 as at 30 September 2011). The decrease in investments relates
to the level of capital expenditure as at 31 December which is still to be
funded from long term debt.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes that the Gross Public Debt
as at 31 December 2011 was $76,410,010 ($76,487,205 as at 30 September
2011). Net Public Debt after allowing for the accumulation of annual loan
repayment provisions of $7,939,252 was $68,470,758.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes that the effective average
interest rate of the Council’s Public Debt, after taking into account the
interest rate swaps and margins as at 31 December 2011, was 5.59%
(5.59% as at 30 September 2011).

CARRIED
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CBC 12/2/099
CONTRACTS ACCEPTED UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY (FIN-12-465)

Cr Ammundsen returned to the meeting at 1.17pm
Warwick Read, Group Manager Finance spoke to the report.

Bernie Goedhart, Group Manager Corporate Services, explained with regard to the
PABX contract the wording ‘least risk’ meant that the awarded contractors were very
knowledgeable of the current system, enabling a successful replacement for the
Council Offices system.

MOVED as amended (Booth/Ammundsen)

That the Corporate Business Committee notes that two contracts over
$250,000 were approved under delegated authority for the period
1 November 2011 to 31 January 2012.

CARRIED

CBC 12/2/100
UPDATE ON THE CLEAN TECHNOLOGY SECTOR DEVELOPMENT ON
THE KAPITI COAST (SP-12-468)

Gael Ferguson, Group Manager Strategy & Partnership spoke to the report explaining
how the Clean Technology Centre was managed and funded by Grow Wellington and
also updated Members on the wider concept of the Clean Technology Park.

MOVED (Gurunathan/Lester)

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the work to date on the
future development of the Clean Technology Park, Otaki.

That the Corporate Business Committee notes the update on work with
businesses at the Clean Technology Centre, Otaki.

That the Corporate Business Committee approves further investigations
into the potential to support the future development of the Clean
Technology Park, Otaki with a report back to Council as part of the 2012
Long Term Plan process.

CARRIED

CBC 12/2/101

GENERAL BUSINESS

There was no Gene;a\l Business.
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The meeting we/lzs; cllosed at é.21pm
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